
Below are parts of the packet faxed by Sarah Demb, Peabody Museum Archivist, to the author, Aug. 3, 
2000.

The 5-page letter was from Herbert Dick to an associate and instructor at Harvard University. The letter 
was in a packet of materials written by Dick (a graduate student in 1947) justifying and documenting his 
claim to the right to excavate Bat Cave for his doctoral project. Another student from the University of 
Chicago was also claiming that right.

The typeface for this letter appears to be a pre-World-War-II Royal portable typewriter.

From a letter in the packet dated Dec. 14, 1947, page 3, paragraph 3. Note: The first sentence is in direct 
contradiction to what the archaeologists said when interviewed by UFO researchers.

From the same Dec. 14, 1947 letter, describing visits to the Plains of San Augustin and Bat Cave by Uni-
versity of New Mexico graduate students, page 2, fourth paragraph.
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